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Dates for your diary 
(Additions / changes in bold italics) 

 
 
School Photographs 
Please return your class photo proof and 
payment by Monday 8th July to ensure 
delivery before the end of term. 
Reception/Year 6 - please return your 
photographs and/or payment by the same 
date. Thank you. 
 
Order Forms are available from the office 
or on the days of the performances 
/assemblies for R/Y1 Celebration, Y2 
Production, Y5/6 Production, Arena Song 
and Dance Extravaganza and finally Y6 
Leaver's Assembly, which are all included on 
the DVD, priced at £11.50.  Thank you. 
 

Mon 15 Jul ‘Move up’ day in school when 
children go to their new classes 

3.30pm Open School for you to visit 
your child’s new class 

3.30pm Y2 to Y3 Transition 
Meeting for Parents - Flagpole 

Tue 16 Jul Year 6 Leavers’ Trip 

3.30pm Peripatetic Music 
Teachers’ Concert 

Wed 17 Jul Leavers’ Lunch for Staff 

Thu 18 Jul Oldbury’s Got Talent! 

Fri 19 Jul 9.30am Leavers’ Assembly for 
Parents of Year 6  

1.30pm – Break up 

Mon 22 Jul Teacher Education Day 
 

Mon 2 Sep Teacher Education Days 
No children in school Tue 3 Sep 

Wed 4 Sep Children back to school 

Fri 25 Oct Break up for Half-Term Holiday 

Mon 4 Nov  Back to School 

Wed 6 Nov – 
Fri 8 Nov 

Year 6 Residential at The Pioneer 
Centre, Cleobury Mortimer  

Wed 13 Nov Nasal spray flu vaccination for 
Years Reception to 6. 

Fri 20 Dec Break up for Christmas 

Mon 6 Jan Back to school 

Fri 14 Feb Break up for half-term holiday 

Mon 24 Feb Back to school 

Fri 3 Apr Break up for Easter holiday 

Mon 20 Apr Back to school 

Fri 8 May Bank Holiday Monday 

Fri 22 May Break up for half-term holiday 

Mon 1 Jun Back to school 

Mon 20 Jul Breat up for summer holiday 

 

Last clubs this week 

 
Attendance 

 
Week Ending: 28th June 2019 

 

Class Percentage Total number of 
children arriving 

late to school 
Oak 97.93 Well Done 

4M 97.59 

2LJ 96.52  
58 5S 96.00 

6W 95.52 

2KJ 94.78  
 6H 94.52 

5M 93.67 

3M 93.45 

Ash 91.20 

Willow 88.57 

3C 87.59 

MAB 85.00 

4A 85.00 

 
Worcester Foodbank 

Once again, we have been allocated a limited number of 
Foodbank vouchers for use over the Summer holidays. If you 
are interested, please ask at the school office for more details. 
Mr Burnage / Miss Hall – Assistant Heads/SENCOs 

 
 

Mon 8 Jul Willow Forest School 

Tue 9 Jul Oak Forest School 

Wed 10 Jul Walk to School Wednesday 
9.30am Year 2 Production – entry through KS1 
playground door 

2KJ Forest School 

2.15pm Jade Morgan (FSW) to see 
parents: please ring ahead for appointment 

6pm Year 5/6 Production – flagpole 
entrance 

Thu 11 Jul 9.15-10.30am Year 5 Parents Activity 
Morning - Heraldry 

Last swim for Year 4 

3M Forest School 

2.15pm Year 2 Production 

6pm Year 5/6 Production 

Fri 12 Jul 9.15am R/Y1 Celebration at Parent 
Assembly – flagpole entrance 

Year 4 Swimming Gala - Perdiswell 

Last day of clubs 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.oldburypark.worcs.sch.uk/


Dear All 
 
Thank you for your enthusiasm about voting for the uniform.  The result was that you 
clearly want it to remain the same, although the children voted to change to the Jade 
colour.  So, we will keep it as it is, but with a new emblem.  We will give you details about 
how to obtain the new jumpers / cardigans very soon.  There is no need to buy new jumpers 
/ cardigans just for the emblem, but when you are ready to replace your current ones, we 
ask that you buy the new ones available. 
 
We are requesting that all of Reception and KS1 wear polo shirts (with or without the new 
emblem) but then from Year 3, all the children wear shirts and ties, with the Year 6 
wearing their own special tie.   
 
Thanks again for your response.   
 
Have a good weekend. 
 
Sarah Boyce 
 
 
 
 
Superhero Music Festival for Reception Children 

On Tuesday, the Reception children went to Perdiswell Primary School, for a Superhero music festival. There 
were lots of other schools there too. 
The children enjoyed singing, dancing and playing their instruments that we made in class. We also took part 
in a Superhero workout! 
All of the Reception children enjoyed joining in and behaved very well. Their costumes looked amazing – 
thank you for your support with this event.  The Reception Team. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 6 Bell-boating 

On a warm Wednesday, with the sun shining and a glorious blue sky, the children in Year 6 walked to 
Worcester Rowing Club to compete in the popular annual Bell-boating Regatta.  The regatta, organised by 
five time Olympian Andy Train, had over 10 schools and 50 crews competing.  In teams of 10, the children 
competed in timed heats throughout the morning.  Crews from Oldbury Park managed three first places and 
several second and third places (out of five).  No crews finished outside the top three places.  In the afternoon, 
the teams were sorted into ‘finals’ based on their times from the morning, with the six fastest teams competing 
in the ‘A’ final which was the last race of the day.  Teams from Oldbury Park finished in the top half with two 
teams making the top 20 fastest teams.  Oldbury ‘B’ competed in the ‘A’ final and finished a credible fifth 
place (out of six), meaning overall that they were fifth out of over 50 – a great achievement.  Once again, a 
sporting team from Oldbury Park competed with a positive attitude and excellent sportsmanship.  Importantly, 
the children enjoyed some excellent exercise and were out in the fresh air.    
Mr Williams – Year 6 Teacher and PE Co-ordinator. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Talent Show Winners! 

Thank you and congratulations to all children who took part in their class auditions. The children have 
supported each other brilliantly and it is fantastic to see what talented children we have at Oldbury Park! A 
huge well done to the winning acts from each class. The following children have been chosen as class 
winners and will perform in front of the whole school on the 18th July. We are all very excited to see the final 
show. Well done! 
Ash- Hunter and Bobby  
Oak- Stanley  
Willow- Peyton and Leo  
2LJ- Hannah W and Hannah C 
2KJ- Florence 
3M- Finnlea  
3C- Faye  
4A- Oliver S 
4M- Sophie  
5M- Jack 
5S- Nathan and Dan 
6W- Isabelle, Beth, Poppy and Georgia 
6H- Sophia and Jessica 
 



 
Year 5 Dodge Ball Tournament 
On Friday 28th June, Oldbury Park hosted a friendly dodge ball tournament (run by Mr Bond) for Year 5 
children. St Barnabas Primary School were invited along to participate in a fun-packed afternoon. In the bright 
sunshine, one hundred and twenty excited children took part. As dodge ball is such an inclusive sport (one 
which is very popular at Oldbury Park), we wanted to make the tournament as fun as possible. With that in 
mind, the teams were made up of a mixture of Oldbury Park and St Barnabas children. The best thing about  
dodge ball is that it is a sport that can be played by anyone and children of all abilities can shine in different 
ways. The tournament was played in an excellent manner by children from both schools with points being 
awarded for fair play, skill and respect. The afternoon ended in all six teams accumulating a high number of 
points and the final matches ended in draws for all teams.  An amazing afternoon we hope will be repeated.  
Mr Mills and Mrs Screen – Year 5 Teachers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Plea for Help! 

The weekend we break up for the summer, Saturday 20 th and Sunday 21st July, our Site Manager, Mr Nick 
Monkton will be hosting a working party at school.  He is planning to flatten and prepare the ground’s surface 
for a new surface in the Reception outdoor area.  Please do lend a hand if you can.  Many thanks in 
anticipation of your time. 
 
 
 
PTA News 

Today’s the day… school summer fete!!!! 
We hope all that come have a fabulous time and we will keep you posted regarding monies raised.  Thank 
you to all that have offered their help, we couldn’t have done it without you! 
More dates for the next school year to follow… 
As always we appreciate your support and please visit our Facebook page if you have any questions 
or you would like to help at any of our events! 
 
 
 
Hallow Tennis Club Open Day 

Saturday 6th July 2pm - 5pm.  Free play and free coaching for all ages and abilities (adult and junior). 
For more information and to book on please see clubspark.lta.org.uk/HallowLawnTennisClub 
 

 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/HallowLawnTennisClub

